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A not so warm welcome 
to everyone this week. 
With gale force winds 

and rain hitting us from all sides it is definitely 
not Bowls weather right at the minute! However, 
we have played through worse, as in last 
Saturday on the greens at our own club and 
elsewhere. “Thunderbolts and lightning, very 
very frightening! “ A big hello when speaking 
about the weather to old mate Terry Rowe, who 
has decided to escape the elements this week 
and is currently caravanning at Point Leo, far 
away from the stormy, changeable conditions 
the rest of us are experiencing. Have a good little 
holiday Terry! 
 
Another big plea for helpers this week, we need 
one or two people to help on the green this 
Friday for a Barefoot Bowls function for Zoe 
McKenzie’s office staff, between the hours of 
2-4.00pm.  
 
With many of our members rightfully attending 
Peter (Pixie’s) funeral at the same time, we are 
light on for volunteers, both outside and in the 
bar. Please let me know if you can help, we want 
all our functions to be well patronised by our 
clients, as well as well manned by our good 
selves.  
 
Also requiring your assistance is another 
function on Thursday, December 7th, with 15 or 
so people requiring supervision on the greens 
between 1-4.00pm. Many thanks in expectation 
of your assistance. 
 
While I am on the subject of functions, may I say 
what a delightful day was had by all in 

attendance last Sunday, where the club hosted 
two very well patronised community groups for 
much of the morning and afternoon.  
 
Firstly, the Short Statured People of Australia 
availed themselves of our facilities to conduct a 
Boccia extravaganza, with all attendees 
competing in a game which is currently a very 
popular Para-Olympic sport. As you can see by 
the photographs a thoroughly good time was had 
by all, with much ability being shown on the 
bowling green as well. Our visitors were most 
happy with the club’s willingness to host their 
special day, and the ease with which they were 
able to conduct their unique sport. They left in 
the knowledge they will be welcome back any 
time. 
 
Also in attendance was a group of health care 
workers from the Rosebud Hospital Dialysis 
Unit, who under the tutelage of Andy Wain and 
Val Park spent a terrific couple of hours 
demonstrating their untapped talents, as well as 
unwinding with food and beverages in the bar 
area later on. It was a pleasure to host this group, 
who collectively do so much to aid the health and 
well being of all residents on the Southern 
Peninsula. We are in your debt for the work you 
do. 
 
My thanks to Amelia, Andy, David Baud and 
Val Park for your help on the day, the whole 
thing went beautifully and once again presented 
a great image of our club to the local community. 
We do it so well!! 
 
The saga continues in our dealings with the 
Shire, but a couple of late developments as late 

From The President 

WEEKLY BULLETIN 30th November  2023 



Page - 2 

as this morning gives me reason to believe that 
we are getting closer to our goal of green 
replacement, be it ever so slowly. However, as I 
have often been heard to say, don’t throw away 
your betting slips just yet. When I say “STOP 
THE PRESSES!”, you will indeed know one way 
or another. 
 
I didn’t want to give any oxygen to this rotten 
news, but I must mention it in the hope that all 
our members will remain vigilant in maintaining 
the security of our premises at all times. Yes, we 
have in fact been broken into again: violated I 
call it. Apart from some errant graffiti in the tool 
shed not a lot of damage was done, but more 
worrying were efforts to force a window and key-
pad at the rear of the building, resulting in a 
spare key being taken.  
 
Many thanks to Den and Amelia for the many 
hours they spent on Tuesday liaising with the 
Shire and local police, we are now back in full 
operational mode thanks to their efforts.  

 
Please ensure that all doors, windows and gates 
are securely locked, and if you happen to see 
anything of a strange or suspicious nature don’t 
hesitate to contact myself or Den promptly. 
 
So there you go, bad news covered. It’s just a 
shame that we constantly seem to be battling 
against people and things trying to make our 
lives a misery. Anyway, we are tough and we 
move on. 
 
So that is it for another week. Another weekly 
Newsletter for your consideration, please take 
the time to absorb all the information herein, and 
have a go at some of the puzzles and brain 
teasers provided. Exercise the old grey matter! 
 
Until next week, good socialising, good bowling, 
and above all good health. 
 
Regards, Peter. 
 

 

 

 VALE Peter “Pixie” Raymant 
 
The funeral for Pixie will be held at Tobin Brothers Capel, 604 Esplanade Mt Martha on Friday 1st 
December at 2pm. 
 
If you are interested in viewing the Web-cast go here:   
 https://tobinbrothers.com.au/tribute/details/30403/Peter-Lyn-Raymant/obituary.html#tribute-start 

 
 

Our much respected ex-Member, 
Pixie, passed away on Monday 20th 
November. 
 
The Club’s thoughts and sympathies 
are with family and friends at this sad 
time. 
 

  

Don’t forget  

• Alison James Lady Skip Day – This Sunday, December 3rd 

• Xmas Lunch must be paid for Thursday 30th November 

https://tobinbrothers.com.au/tribute/details/30403/Peter-Lyn-Raymant/obituary.html#tribute-start
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This Week’s Sponsors 

 

Mornington Mazda 

 Mornington Mitsubishi 
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CHRISTMAS LUNCH WEDNESDAY 13th DECEMBER - PENINSULA CLUB 
Last call for bookings and payment must be completed by Thursday evening  (30th November) as I 
have to submit our numbers and that is what we will need to pay the Peninsula Club.   
Looking forward to a lovely lunch with great entertainment and company. 

• $40.00 pp 

• Two course meal and entertainment 

• Entertainment – Andrew “The Wiz” Farrell - one of our favourties 

• Partner, friends, or family member welcome 

• BSB: 633-000; ACC: 13-290-1786 
Pre-payment into the social account no later than Friday 1st December and no refunds can be made.  
Details for payment on the flyer. 

 
CHRISTMAS HAMPERS RAFFLE 

Ticket sales are starting to progress but still plenty more to be purchased - do not 
miss out on your chance of winning one of the lovely hampers. 
Those people who have kindly taken some tickets to sell to friends, please make 
sure you return the butts and money before Happy hour on Friday 15th December. 
 
I will not be at the club once again this Friday but look forward to catching up with 
you all the following week. 
 
Michele Castles 
 
 

Remember our Members Draw! You must be present to win! 

Canasta – Monday 1pm 
All Welcome 

Social and Fundraising News 
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PENNANT PRACTICE 
 
All Pennant players are reminded that Pennant Practice will be held on Friday mornings at 10 
o'clock for approximately one hour.  
The sessions will be more effective if we can practice in our TEAMS, so perhaps Skips 
could  encourage their own team to attend.  Reading and directing heads, position play, 
team bonding  etc. will be covered. 
“I hated every minute of training, but I said, don’t quit, suffer now and live the rest of your life as a champion.” 
—Muhammad Ali    

 
 
 

 
 
  

David Baud 

Monday 4th December 

 

Merrilyn Dovey 

Monday 4th December 

 

 
On Wednesday 22nd November, 
Dromana Bowls Club was 
represented by President, Peter 
Gordon, at the Community 
Funding Awards night. 
 
Hosted by Community Bank 
Southern Peninsula (Branches – 
Rye, Rosebud and Dromana). 
 
Location: Rosebud Country Club 
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Social Groups visiting Dromana   On Sunday, we had 2 groups using our 
facilities. 
Top Left: Rosebud Hospital Dialysis Unit 
 
Middle Left: Short Statured People of 
Australia 
 
Our volunteers on the day were: Amelia 
Gibson, Val Park, David Baud, Peter 
Gordon and Andy Wain. 
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Ladies’ Pairs:   
Final:  S. McColgan & J. Wells v C. Whitwell & A. Eldridge  
On or before 25th February 2024 
See the draw next page 

 

Men’s Pairs:   
1st Round by 10th December  
See the draw next page 
Final on or before 25th February 2024 

 

Mixed Pairs:  
Entries close  Monday 22nd January 2024, 4 p.m. 
Final on or before 10th March 2024 

 

Please note:  
New format for all Pairs events – 3 Bowls rather than 4 bowls. 
$5 entry fee for all events to be paid in envelope supplied with name and event. 
Place envelope in Red Box at time of entry. 
 
The Singles Championship Finals will be: 
 
 
 
 
Both Singles’ Finals: To be played on 7th January 2024, 9:30 a.m.  Carmel Rowe 

 
 
 
  

Club Championship Events 
 

Ladies’:    Di Washfold  v  Jean Wells 
Mens’:      Peter Brace  v  Andy Wain 
 

The Draws/Results for the Men’s & Ladie’s Pairs Championships 
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Barefoot Bowls re-commenced on Friday 10th November.  

We thank all our volunteers who are required to run this wonderful Community 

Event. 

BBQ duty and greens supervision are the two areas we need to cover. 

Below is a roster for the upcoming weeks from Val Park. We thank all 

volunteers in advance. 

 

BAREFOOT BOWLS GREENS ROSTER (Next 4 weeks) 

 5:00pm – 6:30pm. 6:30pm – 8:00pm. 

1st December 
Val Park/Pat Donnelly Keith Jones 

Carmel Rowe Nino Bonora 

8th December 
Val Park/Barbara Flather David Moore 

Doug Algie Ron Duck 

15th December 
Val Park/Pat Donnelly David Cowie 

Frank & Sandra McColgan Nino Bonaro 

22nd December 

Chris Whitwell George Bulka 

Pat Donnelly/Val Park Steve Parkinson 

Bev Brierley  

 
Please wear bowls top. If unable to attend dates above, please swap and mark on sheet in the bar area. 

 

FRIDAY NIGHT BBQ ROSTER (NEXT 4 WEEKS) FOR BAREFOOT BOWLS 

1st December 8th December 15th December 22nd December 

Marion McMurray Janet Ryde Shirley Peters Anthony Rushton 

John McMurray Jim Rossi Ron Peters Glenn Mills 

Jean Wells Chris Rossi Vivienne Gannon Colin Carey 
 

PLEASE SWAP WITH ANOTHER IF YOU CAN'T DO DATE LISTED AND CHANGE ON THE SHEET IN THE BAR AREA 

 

WE ARE ALL VOLUNTEERS 
HELPING OUR WONDERFUL 

CLUB 
  

Barefoot Bowls 
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Barefoot Bowls & Happy Hour Friday 24th
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MONDAY 
Open Nominated Triples: arrive early for a 10.30 am start. 
List in the Match Committee window. 

Contact: Phil Gannon: 0405 773 858 

 

 WEDNESDAY TWILIGHT BOWLS 
 Begins at 6 p.m.  
 This is available to all members and is especially helpful for newer players. 
 The relaxed, friendly atmosphere lends itself to a really enjoyable evening bowling experience. 
 Cost is $6.  Please sign the list on the Match Committee window. 
 Contact: Di Washfold: 0417 397 138 

 

THURSDAY 
Thursday is a great day for inexperienced bowlers, new members and practice for the more 
experienced bowlers. It is played in a lighthearted manner with plenty of fun even though we aim to 
win. 
Teams are made up of all players who turn up, so no-one misses out on a game. Put your name on 
the sheet at the Match Committee window and arrive by 10am for a 10-30am start. 
Contact: Keith Jones: 0418 550 752 

 

 
 
 
DBC ALISON JAMES – LADIES SKIP DAY: SUNDAY, DECEMBER 3rd, 2023 
(NEW TOURNAMENT) - Updated 

* (2 bowl * triples, three games of 10 ends). See Flyer , next page in 
newsletter. 

DBC STRAWBERRY DAY: SUNDAY, JANUARY 21st, 2024 

(2 bowl fours, three games of 10 ends). Entry includes catered lunch.  

See Flyer, in Newsletter 

 
DBC PRESIDENTS DAY: SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 18th, 2024. (NEW TOURNAMENT) 

 The plan is that this will be a catered lunch. (3 bowl triples, two games of 12 ends). 
 
STATE/REGION EVENTS. All members please note that entry forms for all State events are now 

available in the black folder near the spinning wheel. Also note that closing dates for some of these 

events are coming up quite soon. 

Advise Peter Gordon as he will add the entries on Bowlslink. 
Men’s Singles        Entries Close 14/01/2024  
Women’s Singles        Entries Close 14/01/2024 
Men’s Fours         Entries Close 07/02/2024 
Women’s Fours        Entries Close 07/02/2024 
Men’s Champion of Champions      Entries Close 11/02/2024 
Women’s Champion of Champions      Entries Close 11/02/2024 
Over 60’s Pairs - Men’s Entries close 31/03/2024 & Women’s   Entries Close 31/03/2024 
Over 60’s Singles - Men’s  Entries close 20/04/2024 & Women’s Entries Close 20/04/2024 
Bowls Victoria Over 60’s Carnival  May 20- May 26, 2024, Entries Open February 2024 
 

The MPBR have re-vamped their website and news of MPBR Club Events can be found 
by clicking here. 
 
 

Social Bowls 

 

Club Tournaments 2023 - 2024 
 

https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-2024-Mens-Singles-Entry-Form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-2024-Womens-Singles-Entry-Form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-24-Mens-Fours-Entry-form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-24-Womens-Fours-Entry-form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-2024-Mens-Champion-of-Champions-Singles-Entry-Form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-2024-Womens-Champion-of-Champions-Singles-Entry-Form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-2024-Over-60s-Mens-Pairs-Entry-form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/2023-2024-Over-60s-Womens-Pairs-Entry-form-MPBR.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/MPBR-Over-60s-Men.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/MPBR-Over-60s-Womens-.pdf
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/1066/2023/10/Bowls-Vic-Over-60s.jpg
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au/club-news/
https://mpbr.bowls.com.au
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Last week’s WWYD? Week 14 pictured 
right. A very hard proposal, maybe draw 
close and only go done by one going 
into the last end. 

 
Regular correspondent, Jeff Dardel, suggests: 
 
1. Backhand onto the opposition shot bowl to push it back 
which could possibly give us a multiple (5/6 shots)  
2. Backhand to push the jack to our current "worst" bowl. 
 
I like both of these options, but I would also consider 
playing a little bit for luck, by playing a weighted shot into our  
4 greens in a bunch, hoping to slightly move the shot bowl or jack. Very risky though! 
 
Which shot would you be most confident of playing? 
 
A new set of Scenarios: 

1. Consider 4 types of shots:  

a. Forehand draw,  

b. Backhand draw,  

c. Weighted Forehand,  

d. Weighted Backhand 

2. Which of these 4 shots gives you a higher percentage of being successful? 

3. Which shot would you be most confident of making? 

  

Andy Wain 

WHAT WOULD YOU DO?  -  WEEK 14 
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Here is this week’s Tony’s Talkback with  
 

Member: Nino Bonora (pictured right)  
 
 Birthplace: North Italy (Montebelluna) 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Primary School: St. Georges Carlton 
Secondary School: Preston Tech 
Employment: Apprentice Fitter & Turner (11 years). Company 
(Marfleet & Weight) then Production Office 
 
Married: Twice, current wife Karen 
Children: 5 from both marriages 
Family: Both parents, brothers and sisters deceased. 
 
Joined Dromana Bowls Club: First joined Eltham Bowls club for 3 years, and currently 5 years at 
Dromana Bowls Club. Joined because it was close to home. 
Positions held: Until this year none, but this year on the Saturday Pennant Selection Committee. 
Bowling Club Highlights: Won the President’s Handicap at Eltham. 
 
Best Car owned: Have a Ford now, first car was a Holden FE 
Holidays: Has been to Port Douglas, Beijing and London 
 
AFL Team: Carlton 
Favorite Player: Stephen “Sticks” Kernahan 
 
Favourite Music: Rock ‘n Roll; Blues 
Favourite singers: Mick Jagger 
Band: Rolling Stones 
 
Favorite Food: Chinese 
Favourite Restaurant: Chinese Dromana 
 
Favourite Movie: The Godfather 
Favourite Actors: Al Pacino, Robert DeNiro, Marlon Brando 

 
 
Most Admired Person: Karen (wife) – Brownie Points! 
 
Future Plans: survive my life to continue travel with  and to keep 
bowling as long as I can. 
 

Thanks for the chat,  Cheers Tony  Saturday, 25th November 2023 

Tony’s Talkback 

Tony Evans 

Karen 
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Brain Teaser/Time Waster 
Click here to play online 

 
 

Brain Teaser Answers (from last week 23rd November): 

 
  

https://crosswordlabs.com/view/dromana-bowls-surnames-2
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Wednesday Twilight (22/11/23): 10 players 
Cheers, Di. 
 

Thursday (Club Selected) (23/11/23): 8  
 
 

 Keith Jones 
 Saturday Pennant Round 7 (25/11/23 ) : 

Dromana 1 (Div 2) V Rosebud CC @ Home  Won 51 – 46, Points: 14, Ladder position: 2nd  

Rinks: S. McColgan (20 – 16), Wain (20 – 15), Watts (11 – 15) 

Dromana 2 (Div 3) V Karingal 3 Away   Lost 49 – 66, Points: 0, Ladder position: 7th  

Rinks: Moore (15 – 19), J. Waugh (18 – 20), Washfold (16 – 27) 

Dromana 3 (Div 9) V Village Glen 2 @Home  Won xx – xx, Points: xx, Ladder position: 1st  

Rinks: Dale (17 – 14), Gannon (29 – 4) 

Dromana 4 (Div 10) V Rosebud Beach 4 Away  Won Forfeit, Points: 14, Ladder position: 4th  

Rinks:  

Rink of the day: Peter Brace, Bronwyn Evans, David Baud, Phil Gannon 
 

Monday Triples (27/11/23): 42 players 

Best 2 Game Winners: M. Arendsen, L. Blackburn, I. Penson 

Best 2 Game Runners - Up: G. Watts, E & G Fletcher 

Best 1st Game:  C. Healy, J. Bell, G. Shepherd 

Best 2nd Game: G. & J. Ryde, D. Ditterich  

 

Tuesday Pennant Round 7 (28/11/23): 

Dromana 1 (Div 1) V Morn. Civic 1 Away  Lost 61 – 62, Points: 4, Ladder position: 7h  

Rinks: Abblitt (13 – 29), McColgan (30 – 18), C. Healy (18 – 15) 

Dromana 2 (Div 6)   V Mt. Eliza 4 @Home  Lost  58 - 66 , Points: 2, Ladder position: 5ht  

Rinks: Starkey (14 – 23), Tulloch (19 – 22), Blackwell (25 – 21) 

Dromana 3 (Div 8)   V Village Glen 2 @Home  Lost 37 – 40, Points: 2, Ladder position: 6th  

Rinks: Duck (11 – 23), Donnelly (26 – 17) 
Rink of the day: Steve Parkinson, Wayne Hewett, Andy Wain, Sandra McColgan 

Weekly Bowls Report 

 

Visit our website for information on board meetings, games, pennant teams and ladders. 

 
Browse our new Club History Archive and check out our Sponsors details. 
 
From the Editor 
I hope everyone is enjoying the Newsletter and “extra” things that are appearing. Thanks to 
Michele, Donna, Tony, Peter, Di, Carmel R., Val, Keith, Bronwyn, Andy and many others for their 
contributions. 
 
We are always looking for contributors for more things to add, so please feel free to take photos, 
write an article/letter/joke/etc... 
 

Photos for the Newsletter or Club records: Reports and items for the Newsletter 
 

photos@dromanabowlsclub.com.au  newsletter@dromanabowlsclub.com.au 

andy.v.wain@gmail.com   or SMS 
 

https://www.dromanabowlsclub.com.au/
https://www.dromanabowlsclub.com.au/history
mailto:photos@dromanabowlsclub.com.au
mailto:newsletter@dromanabowlsclub.com.au
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Ladders after Round 7 – Halfway mark of the Season - Saturday 
Dromana 1 – Division 2 

 
Dromana 2 – Division 3 

 
Dromana 3 – Division 9 

 
Dromana 4 – Division 10 
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Ladders after Round 7 – Halfway mark of the Season - Midweek 
Dromana 1 – Division 1 

Dromana 2 – Division 6 

 
Dromana 3 – Division 8 

 


